The municipal



Port-Daniel-Gascons UN MEILLEUR AVENIR POUR TOUS

December 2023 Volume 23, No 4

MEMBERS OF THE MUNICIPAL COUNCIL

District #1: François Beaudin

phone: (418) 396-5511

District #2: Jo-Annie Castilloux

phone: (418) 616-2419

District #3: Denis Langlois

phone: (418) 752-4157

District #4: Marc-Aurèle Blais

phone: (418) 680-2918

District #5: Marie-Ève Allain

phone: (418) 689-0874

District #6: Sylvie Blais

phone: (418) 396-2304

Mayor: Henri Grenier

phone: (418) 751-3156



HAPPY HOLIDAYS







Word from the mayor



Dear fellow citizens,

On behalf of the members of the council and the entire municipal team of Port-Daniel-Gascons, I would like to offer you our best wishes for happiness, joy and above all health during this 2023 holiday season.

I hope, for the year 2024, that we can regain some economic calm. Inflation in recent years has greatly affected the quality of life of everyone, especially the most vulnerable people, and this concerns us greatly.

For me, the holiday season is an opportunity to express our gratitude and our love towards those we love and even towards those with whom we have hade certain disagreements during the year. Love is an important element in our lives and, a sign of attention, a smile or a hello often makes a big difference in people's lives.

With that, we wish you a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year 2024!

Henri Grenier, Mayor



FELICITATIONS!

The GIM Regional Seniors Consultation Table is pleased to announce that Ms. Louise Langlois, resident of Port-Daniel-Gascons, has been chosen as the 2023 Gaspésie-Îles-de-la-Madeleine senior figure.



Ms. Langlois has been working as a volunteer in various fields for the past 14 years. Her involvement began in 2009, as a pastoral care trainer. Following a move to Gaspésie, she continued her involvement with the "Cercle de Fermières de Gascons", where she has served as president for the past 4 years. Her involvement with the MADA follow-up committee has led to the creation of small MADA salons for seniors. For her, this is a concrete way of improving senior's quality of life and breaking their isolation while remaining active in the community.

Ms. Langlois has been nominated by Sonia Bélanger, minister responsible for Seniors and Caregivers, to receive the "Prix Hommage Aînés 2023" this November in Quebec City.

Source: table régionale de concertation des Aînés Gîm



For road safety reasons, Santa's Sleigh will pass more quickly on road 132 then on secondary streets. The parade will leave at dusk (around 4:00 pm and end around 5:30 pm)

DISTRIBUTION OF GIFTS TAKING PICTURES WITH SANTA CLAUS

Sunday, December 17 form 5:30 pm to 8:00 pm at the Multifunctional Center (room 1, 2nd floor at 63, route 132 west)
Santa Claus will arrive after his parade, around 5:30 pm

ELIGIBILITY:



All children of preschool and primary age, residents of the municipality and who attend the following institutions School: Shigawake/Port-Daniel, Le Phare et Saint-Bernard and CPE P'tits coquillages (and those on their waiting list) All these children are automatically registered

Children who reside in the municipality and who do not attend t or who are not on the waiting list, you must call us at 581-351-1 register. Deadline is December 12 at 4:00 pm



IMPORTANT: Children must present themselves to receive their gifts PROCEDURE: Upon arrival, the child will receive a ticket with their name written on it. With this ticket, he will be able to enter the room to receive his gift. Parents will be able to take pictures with Santa. Each child will receive also a chips and a beverage of his choice.

CENTRE SPORTIF MARCO-SÉBASTIEN-CYR

Only the renovated part of Centre sportif Marco-Sébastien-Cyr opened its door on December 4 at 3:30 pm

The schedule of activities is sent to you every Thursday via the facebook page: Loisirs, culture et tourisme.

However, considering that the construction site is not finished, safety measures must be respected.





- No parking is allowed in front of the building and along Chapados road
- Parking is located north of the building (former softball field)





The team of leisure, culture and tourism wishes you and excellent ice sports season. Be careful and follow the safety instructions in force.

YOUR CIVIC NUMBER

We would like to remind you of the importance of properly identifying your buildings. Civic numbers are of paramount importance in an emergency.

If the emergency services have to look for the civic number because:

- ⇒ It is poorly located
- ⇒ It's too small
- ⇒ The number is incomplete
- ⇒ It's poorly lit

This can result in the loss of precious minutes in an emergency.



YOUR CIVIC NUMBER MUST BE:

IN FRONT OF YOUR BUILDING

Visible from the public road day and night

If possible well lit



We look forward to your cooperation to help us locate you. A visible and well-maintained address remains a necessity.

ZONING BY-LAW, CHAPTER 6

CHAPTER 6

DIMENSIONS AND LAYOUT OF A MAIN BUILDING

6.2 Number of main building

Unless otherwise indicated, there can only be on main building per lot.

6.3. Minimum and maximum heights of a main building

The minimum height and maximum height of a main building in meters are listed in the specifications grid for the area concerned.

The following elements are not considered in calculating the height of a main building:

- 1° an antenna, a telecommunication tower, a chimney, a silo and a church bell tower;
- 2° a construction erected on the roof of a main building which occupies less than 10% of the floor area of the floor located under this roof and which houses mechanical elements used for ventilation, air conditioning, heating, to an elevator or to telecommunications;
- 3° a farm building as defined in the "terminological index" of this regulation.

6.4 Minimum width and depth of a main building

Any main building, whether residential, commercial, industrial or institutional, must have a main façade and a depth of a least 7 m. This provision does not apply to public utility buildings or to mobile and single-modular homes.

Despite the first paragraph, a semi-detached or row building must have, for each of the building of each of the ground floor units, a façade with a minimum width of 5 m. This minimum width is reduced to 4.5 m. in the case of the façade of a tinyhouse.

The minimum width of a main building excludes an attached accessory construction. For the purposes of calculating the width of a main building, the distance between the exterior of the side walls must be considered.

6.5 Minimum floor area of a main building

The minimum surface area of a main building is 60 m². This area is increased to 55 m² for buildings with more than 1 floor.

The dimensions prescribed under this article exclude attached buildings, constructions and accessory developments.

If you have any questions, do not hesitate to contact the municipal inspector, Ms. Jinny Allain: 418-396-5225 ext. 121



Notice to the population

Regulation reminder concerning the maintenance of winter roads for motor vehicle traffic

Article 5: Snow Deposit

During the snow removal of parking lots, driveways entrances or private properties, no one may deposit this snow near the fire hydrants, on roads and roads maintained by the municipality in such a way to encumber the roadway or to reduce the width road.

Article 6: Parking forbidden

It is strictly forbidden to park any motor vehicle within the right-of-way of municipal roads, as well as in the routes at the end of these roads and paths, in order not to interfere with the snow removal operations that are carried out there. Any vehicle so parked will be towed at the expense of its owner.

NOTE: special attention will be paid in the roads giving access to a sport building.

Article 7: Offender to the regulation

Is liable to the penalties laid down by the regulation, anyone who prevents or harms the work of the municipality or of his representative or anyone who contravenes any other article set out in the regulations.



Contact Us



418-396-5225	ext.
Reception et taxation :	120
Municipal Inspector:	121
Director of Public Works:	122
Library:	123
Marco-Sébastien Cyr Arena :	128
Tourist office:	129
Colborne Park:	133
CPA La Souche :	135
restaurant :	136
Recreation technician:	137
Dir. of Leisure, culture and tourism:	124
Fire department:	125
Accounting:	126
Secretary:	133
General direction:	131
Assistant direction:	134
Mayor's Office: (Mayor prefers to be called on his cellular)	127
(Mayor profess to be called off files cellular)	

OPENING HOURS OF THE MUNICIPAL OFFICES MUNICIPALITY OF PORT-DANIEL—GASCONS

From Monday to Thursday From 8:30 - 12:00 - 13:00 - 16:00 Friday: 8:30 - 12:00 closed afternoon Phone: 418 396-5225 Fax: 418 396-5588



GASCONS SERVICES POINT

Director of leisure, culture and tourism: 124
Recreative technician: 137

Phone: 418 396-5225 Fax: 418 396-2333

Offices will be closed for:

Christmas Holydays FROM DECEMBER 25 TO JANUARY 5, 2024 (FOR COSTUMERS)



If you have news to publish in the next municipal bulletin, please send them to:

E-mail: gascons@munpdg.ca

Fax: 418-396-5588

By mail: 494, route 132 Port-Daniel Qc GOC 2NO

(identified for municipal bulletin, clearly legible)